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Plans were discussed to hold a paving equipment seminar for
+ndustry and state personnel as soon as possible. One of the expected
products of the seminar would be an egquipment check list for both the
praving crew and the state inspector which would help reduce the risk of
irregularities in the paving mat on future work.

CONCLUSIONS

1 Only two projects, Rte 302 in Rvegate-Newburyv and Rte 105 in
Trov-Newport have experienced significant premature longitudinal
cracking.

2. Both projects had transition lines or slight variations in the

surface texture of the paving mat at specific locations due in some
cases to the use of screed extensions required to pave the desired
widths. The lack of mat uniformity was not noted during paving but
might have been avoided with more precise adjustment of

the screeds.

3. Bituminous mixes produced for both projects were based on a 75 blow
Marshall design which resulted in a lower AC requirement and that
combined with the new coarser gradation with approximately 10% less
aggregate passing the #8 sieve resulted in a harsher less forgiving
mix which failed by cracking at the weak points {(transition lines)
in the pavement,

The reclaimed or recycled base courses on the two projects had no
measurable effect on the development of the premature longitudinal
cracking.

5. The centerline paving joints are experiencing a high rate of
premature cracking state wide.

RECOMMENDATIONS

1. Limit the use of the 75 blow Marshall design to urban and or high
traffic locations where the risk of rut development is significant.

2. Consider variations in the aggregate gradation and the grade of
asphalt which will result in a more forgiving mix.

3. Train the paving crew and the state project inspectors to recognize
and correct deficiencies in the paving mat which may otherwise
result in future cracking. '

4, Specify and evaluate new equipment or procedures designed to
eliminate premature paving joint cracking.





